CLAC             PRESS RELEASE 
The Law Centre is disappointed that Leicester is not to have a Community Legal Advice Centre (CLAC).  The application submitted by the Law Centre envisaged the service being provided by the Law Centre by means of an innovative partnership with other specialist legal advice providers within both the not-for-profit and private sectors.  However, we acknowledge the difficulties of establishing the CLAC within the time now remaining and accept the need to review the viability of the tender specification in its current form. We understand that the intention of the Legal Services Commission and Leicester City Council is to re-issue the tender with a view to the new service being established during 2007/8.

We have developed a model of service provision – consisting of legal advice clinics located in the city centre and within the more deprived wards of the city – which we are already delivering successfully in partnership with other advice organisations.  We hope that future plans for service delivery will enable us to extend our network of legal advice clinics and to strengthen and formalise our links with other legal advice providers in order to improve access to advice services for city residents.   We are encouraged to hear that the Legal Services Commission and Leicester City Council propose to consult with existing providers before the new tender is issued and we welcome the opportunity to contribute to the planning and development of advice services within the city.  

Whatever changes are made to the procurement and funding of legal advice services, the interests of our clients must remain paramount.  The past few years have seen a sharp decline in Leicester, as elsewhere, in the number of solicitors’ firms and not-for-profit agencies which undertake publicly-funded work.  This decrease has resulted in accelerated demand for advice and representation on areas of law such as welfare benefits, debt, housing, employment and immigration, such that many city residents in need of legal advice are unable to obtain it.  If there is to be no additional funding for legal aid or for advice services, it is essential that public funds are invested in improving access to justice for our clients and not in mending structures which are not broken.  In passing, the Law Centre is pleased to report that it has been awarded the “excellence” rating for files which were peer reviewed in the course of the tendering process.

